

## **FILE COPY**

## STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

4601 N Monroe Street • Spokane, Washington 99205-1295 • (509)329-3400

December 13, 2016

Mr. William H. (Bill) Collins Director, EHS&S Tidewater Transportation & Terminals 6305 Northwest Old Lower River Road Vancouver, WA 98660

Re: Consent Decree No. 16 250951 11 - Request for Extension of Schedule

Dear Mr. Collins:

On December 7, 2016, the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) received a request to extend the deadline to submit the Draft Compliance Monitoring Plan for the Tidewater Fuel Line Leak Site to Ecology. The request is to extend the deadline by 30 days from December 22, 2016 to January 22, 2017 for the delivery of the Draft Compliance Monitoring Plan.

In response to your request, you are hereby granted an extension of the deadline. The deadline to submit the Draft Compliance Monitoring Plan to Ecology will be January 22, 2017. This extension will not affect any other related deadlines outlined in Exhibit C of the Consent Decree.

If you have any questions regarding this notification or your obligations associated with the Consent Decree, please contact me at (509) 329-3543.

Sincerely,

Patrick Cabbage Site Manager

ERO Toxics Cleanup Program

pc:mr

By certified mail: [7015 0640 0003 6619 8420]

cc: John Level, AAG